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(Incorporating Eastern Valley & Newport Table Tennis  
    Leagues & Cwmbran & Newport Table Tennis Clubs)



Minutes of the Inaugural Meeting 18th November 2020
(On line meeting due to Covid 19 restrictions)


1. Welcome and introductions.
Andrew Ryder (AR) hosted the meeting, welcomed and thanked the members of the Eastern Valley & Newport & District Table Tennis Leagues for their attendance. He reported that this meeting was the culmination of work over the last year preparing the ground to bring things together, to present the constitution for agreement and to elect the Management Committee.

The 16 members attending were – Lincoln Alford, Julie Daltrey, Jeraze Dhanbhoora, Mark Farrow, Claire Flannagan, Wayne Ford, Nigel Gore, Richard Hannam, Alan Rees, Andrew Ryder, Haydn Skinner, Reg Smith, Will Smith-Haddon, John Thomas, Eric Turner & Mike Watts. 

2. Arrangements for the meeting.
AR explained the process for attendees to speak (using Zoom tools) during the meeting and proposed that Mike Watts (MW) would Chair the agenda.

The meeting observed a few moments silence in remembrance of Gerald Watkins who sadly passed away earlier this year.  Gerald had been a long term player and supporter of Eastern Valley League and Welsh vets table tennis and will be sadly missed.

3. Apologies
Apologies were received from Tony Collins, and Steve Jennings.

4. Aims of the Club.
MW thanked the members for their attendance, the wider memberships of the former leagues for agreeing to the merger and all those working behind the scenes over the last year to bring us to this point and to AR in particular for setting up the web site.

The main aims of the new club are set out in the Constitution but as examples are to develop table tennis as the Number 1 brain sport and attract new members of both genders, across all ages and from the whole community from beginners to advanced players.

There are substantial grants available from Sport Wales and elsewhere to grow our membership, to develop coaching and wellbeing programmes to support players of all abilities and to plan for a dedicated home venue. Contacts with potential funders are already being established.  

5. Name of the Club.
MW explained that it was felt to be important that the name of the club reflects the area that the majority of our members live and played their table tennis with the majority living primarily in the Newport and Torfaen areas.  These areas are also the main areas of population within Gwent and therefore “Gwent Table Tennis Club” was the most appropriate to represent out combined merging membership together with our main geographical catchment area.   

6. Adoption of the Constitution.
The proposed constitution had previously been circulated to members by email and posted on the web site.  A link had also been sent to members by email.  MW moved the adoption of the constitution.  

Wayne Ford seconded the motion and AR put the motion to the members present who voted unanimously to adopt the constitution.

7. Election of the Management Committee.
The meeting was advised in the absence of a physical meeting of members that everyone had been contacted by email (and web site link) seeking volunteers for the Management Committee roles by invitation for self nomination.  Self nominations had been received for the following roles and members would be asked to second those nominations and for any further nominations.

It is not know at this time how many league divisions there will be (two or three) but Tony Collins had nominated as Division 1 representative.

Committee position		Name			Seconded

Chairperson			Mike Watts		Will Smith-Haddon

Vice-Chairperson		Will Smith-Haddon	Alan Rees

Treasurer			Reg Smith		Wayne Ford

Safeguarding Officer	Claire Flannagan	Wayne Ford

Fixture Secretary		Andrew Ryder	Will Smith-Haddon

Tournament Secretary	Mark Farrow		Alan Rees

Division 1 Representative	Tony Collins		Eric Turner	

Auditor			Richard Hannam	Alan Rees

The meeting was asked if there were any other nominations, there were no other nominations.

As there were no other nominations the meeting was asked for agreement to elect the nominees, the nominees were elected unanimously.

8. Offer of acknowledgement of services to previous leagues/clubs.
MW thanked the members for the election of the Management Committee.  The newly formed committee would like to acknowledge a number of members of the former leagues/clubs that had worked tirelessly over prolonged periods keeping those leagues/clubs running.

MW proposed the following members as joint Lifetime Presidents –

John Evans
Wayne Ford
Alex Jones
Reg Smith

The nominations were seconded by Will Smith-Haddon and agreed unanimously by the members of the meeting.  

9. Ring fence funds totalling £497.99 of grants awarded to Newport League/Club.
The former Newport & District Table Tennis League & Club had successfully applied for and had been awarded sports grants for coaching and outreach programmes but due to the Covid lockdowns from March 2020 there remained under spends of £497.99.  The meeting agreed to ring fence this amount for future coaching and outreach projects. 

10. AOB 
There were questions from attendees about returning to play.  It was reported that enquiries had been made to Cwmbran Stadium but that due to Covid restrictions they had been unable to accept bookings.

Return to play plans were continuing to be prepared and the new Committee undertook to continue efforts to return and keep members informed of developments. 

As there was no other business the meeting was closed.
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